

Pistol Club Inc.
P. O. Box 1087
Murwillumbah
NSW2484

Approval No. 403899479 Murwillumbah.P.C@gmail.com The Director of Development Services Tweed Shire Council Tumbulgum Road Murwillumbah

Dear Sir,

Re: Safety Upgrades Murwillumbah Pistol Club

Murwillumbah Pistol Club has again been directed by NSW. Firearms to do further safety upgrades, see enclosed copy of letter. Our club has limited resources, although the club is continuing to attract new members, at the latest count we are close to one hundred.

Unfortunately the amount of safety upgrades we have had imposed upon us since the approval of the Industrial estate has been a big drain on clubs resources. We are requesting Council to assist the club in the approval of plans for these upgrades. We hope that Council may waive the fees for development approval.

Although the enclosed plans have not been drawn up by an engineer, they have been designed by our Vice President, Mr. George Andronicus, who is a licensed builder with around fourty years experience.

Due to the urgent nature of the safety upgrades, and in the interest of public safety the club has taken the liberty of making a start on the upgrades by reinforcing the block wall on our Eastern boundary etc. I hope that Council can see fit to show some leniency with the approval process. Should Council find fault with the structures, the club will take immediate steps to rectify same.

Yours sincerely,

Joseph Hoctor [Club President]